
�
�

����� ����
�

�� �

Issue 4420, January 2016 
 

Next club meeting: January 25th 2016, 7:00 pm, Silver Creek BBQ, Camp Bowie Blvd & 
Las Vegas Trail 

 

Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
Greetings Thunderbirds,  
First let me welcome you to a new year.  It started with a 
great event on the 1st January 2016 at our traditional 
Black Eye Pea fly-in.  Between  25-35 individuals came out 
to fly, eat, stay warm, meet old friends, and make new 
ones. The food was plentiful, delicious, and as is the 
tradition will bring us all good luck in 2016.  I want to 
thank the club officers for hosting it.    If you couldn’t 
attend you missed a great time!  There are plenty of events 
coming up in the next year so check your schedule and 
let’s have some good times at the flying field. 
Speaking of events, the SAE is right around the corner!  
This event, will take the entire club and more to be 
successful.  This SAE provides a significant amount of 
funds to our treasury, and promotes Thunderbird Field. 
More importantly, shows the community, locally, 
nationally, and internationally the great club members 

that make up the Fort Worth Thunderbirds RC club.    We 
have some significant challenges this year.   The club is 
going to need everyone to help out if they can.  There are 
plenty of jobs to do!  From grounds cleanup, parking, 
aircraft inspections, etc...  More information will be 
provided at the January meeting.  
I want to encourage all members to get involved with the 
club. Involvement comes in many forms.   Obviously, I 
want to see each of you at the field flying having a good 
time on your own or as a part of an event.  If we are 
having an event, please participate, or help. If you see a 
need or a concern, or just want to offer your assistance, 
please contact any club officer,  
I look forward to seeing each of you at the meeting on the 
25th of January.  Till then, build’m, fly’m, repair’m, fly,m 
some more  

 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 
 
"Hello Guys, we are looking forward to a great year for the Thunderbirds. I am excited to fill the office of Tbirds VP. I want 
to thank everyone for voting for me, all the votes give me great confidence to fill this position this year and have a great time, 
Thank You. 
If I can be of help with information or communications, please give me a call or drop me an email. See you at the next meeting. 
 
Meeting Minutes; by Bill Lake 
 
No Minutes this month. 
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 Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 

 

Well, it’s here; 2016. I’m not sure where 2015 went as it 
seemed to have breezed by with barely a glance. But, 
perhaps I’ll get a hold of this year and achieve some of my 
goals that have been procrastinating away on the back 
burner. So many projects and far too little time; they just 
keep accumulating and at some point I’ll dig out from 
under them. Like me, you probably have more than a few 
models waiting for a radio to be installed or an engine 
mounted. Funny how the last 10% takes 90% of the time to 
complete. 

 
Elections 
The election this year, like last year was conducted electronically; And, by the number of responses counted, perhaps one of 
our most successful. We received 69 anonymous responses which is approximately 38% of the eligible voting membership. I 
think I speak for all of the officers when I offer my thanks for your participation. As you know, each volunteer candidate 
for the officer roles ran unopposed, and each received 69 votes. 

Here are your new 2016 officers: 

      
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
 
Membership 
Renewal memberships have been proceeding at a terrific pace. As of this week, we have 125 members. This is most 
encouraging and is an indicator as to the health of the club. I believe there are several reasons for this. The economy is on 
the up-tick and gas prices are as low as I’ve seen them in 10 or more years. There also has been increased exposure to the 
hobby, positive and negative, due to media interest in UAS or drones. Lastly, a mild winter has permitted us flying 
opportunities at a time when the Corps of Engineers has closed the park; thus, a key is required for field entry. All locks 
were replaced on 1st January necessitating new keys to be issue to each club member.  
Renewing is very easy. Predominantly members are renewing via the club web site and Paypal. PayPal sends me a 
notification and keys are generally sent out within a day. Rarely does it take more than a week to get a key out to members 
and then that would be generally over a holiday of some kind. Remember, when submitting your payment to also complete 
a membership form - even if your details have not changed. You would be surprised at how many members change email 
addresses, even physical addresses and neglect to update their roster entry.  
You may also renew by sending me a check, return your old key in the same envelope will save you time too. My address is 
on the club web site. Any member can return their key by simply leaving it in the frequency board box. I routinely pick 
them up. 
On behalf of the club, thank you to everyone who has renewed and is in the process of renewing. It will make planning our 
future events and maintaining the facilities much less stressful when deciding what we can and cannot do for everyone’s 
benefit. 
In a month or so, when the membership roster is consolidated, each member will be receiving something to indicate that 
they are members. We have been looking for ways to promote camaraderie and identification while at the field. Nothing is 
firmed up just yet as it has been a topic of discussion amongst the officers and some research has been conducted to 
determine costs. Stay tuned, I think we’ll be able to announce something by the next newsletter. 
Lastly, I would like to hear your point of view regarding the publishing of the roster to the membership only. Originally, 
and for many years, each member was provided a club roster that provided general contact information. This came to an 
end at some point and now the roster is not available outside of the board (officers) and the AMA. One of the reasons was 
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that some members added their buddies to chain emails that later responded in spamming. Think about that and whether 
the risks offset the potential benefits of having a roster published to the membership. 
Shirts 
Coming soon! We will be making available a series of branded club items. All will be good quality and embroidered or 
printed with club logo and your name if you like. I’ll be collecting shirt sizes as soon as I review the “accessory” line with 
the officers. The idea is to promote the club and bring a sense of identification of the membership while at our own field or 
when away attending fun-fly and competition events. 
 
Winter Reading Material: by Chris Berardi 
 
I have been thankful to enjoy a gift subscription of “Aviation History” magazine. What an informative and enjoyable 
magazine. Packed with pictures it also contains technical specifications, intimate and heartfelt interviews with pioneers and 
observers of aviation history and perspectives of the politics of both civilian and military aerospace through 100+ years of 
the technology. Of particular interest to me are the back-stories of the men, woman and machines that made flying as 
commonplace as it is today. Have you ever considered that today, you can relax in an armchair, in your shirt sleeves, 
surfing the internet, while at the same time travelling nearly 600 mph, 40,000 feet above the earth? Well, Aviation History 
magazine gives you an understanding of the trials and tribulations of the wartime era that drove civilian progress to the 
point that all of this is possible. You can find out more about this magazine and many others at: www.historynet.com 
What about classic aviation movies? Do you have a favorite? Right now, I’m putting together a short article for a future 
newsletter that is essentially a compendium of aviation related movies. A couple of my favorites: “Flight of the Phoenix” 
(not the remake), “The Blue Max” and “The Battle of Britain.” There are many more and so I thought I’d put together a 
handy list of them for reference. I’m sure I don’t know all of them, but if you have recommendations shoot me an email 
(mikadopilot@gmail.com) and I’ll add them to the list.  
 
Aerospace/AMA; by Chris Berardi 
 
I’m sure you have been keeping up with the latest in the AMA/FAA rules and procedures for obtaining and noting your 
FAA registration. My recommendation is to continually review the changes to these policies by going to the AMA website 
(www.modelaircraft.org) and reading through the FAQs. 
At this time, the AMA has not asked chartered clubs to enforce the policies in any way. It is a personal matter and your 
own responsibility until such times as the club is directed otherwise.  
I went ahead and registered and printed out the little identification card to put in my wallet although having it viewable on 
your tablet or smart phone is also satisfactory. Interestingly, I have not seen the $5 charge on my credit card - my 
understanding was that we would see the charge, then a reversal a month or so later. No doubt there was some change in 
the policy and it’s clear that there will be many more changes in the coming year or two as the FAA rules are “refined.” 
That’s it for this month - I have a lot more information to get to you and some interesting articles for future newsletters. 
Keep in touch and fly safe. 
 
A Day at the Field 
 

 



�
�

����� ����
�

 
Black Eye Pea Fly-In 
 
Dispite the cold weather many members attended our annual Black-Eye Pea Fly-in. As always good food was in abundance. 
Those attending ate like killer whales and there was not much left at the end of the day. Some attrition, but then again 
that’s a part of our hobby. 
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In Memorandum 
 
Retired test pilot and engineer Phil Oestricher, 84, the first person to fly the YF-16 prototype, passed away in Fort Worth, 
Texas on Friday, December 18th. Since his retirement, Oestricher was active in the Lockheed Martin Fort Worth retirees 
association and an avid builder and flyer of radio control airplanes. He was a member of the Plainsmen RC club and friend 
to all RC clubs and members in the metroplex area. 
The following link is to the You Tube video of that fateful first flight: 
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Members Projects: by Woody 
 
Modelers love Spitfires in all shapes and sizes, and the 
Durafly electric 3S or 4S receiver-ready version is first 
rate. Complete with retracts, flaps, steerable tail-wheel,  
Nav/Anti-collision lights, and two sets of scale decals.  
 
The Spitfire is THE defining aircraft of WW2, and the 
Mk1a is without doubt the most poignant of all. During the 
darkest days of the war, the Mk1a Spitfire and the pilots 
that flew it, came to symbolize the struggle and triumph of 
a nation over adversity. The struggle was the Battle of 
Britain, those pilots ‘the few’ and the triumph was the 
Spitfire! 
 
On the 75th anniversary of that battle Durafly’s Mk1a 
Spitfire is itself a fitting tribute to this legendary aircraft 
and the men who flew her. The Spitfire is painted in 
authentic 1940 RAF day fighter colors and is provided with 

a decal sheet choice of two notable Battle of Britain aircraft 
to choose from. ‘DA-Z’ as flown by Ace Flt Lt Bob Doe and 
‘EB-G’, the aircraft of fellow Ace, Flt Lt Eric Loc k.  
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SAFETY CORNER 
 

Welcome to the year 2016. I mean that sincerely to all Thunderbird members, new and old alike. I hope all of you are 
having a safe and pleasant start to 2016. I have been blessed with numerous projects around the house some projects 
deal with model aircraft and some deal with remodeling. I have just a couple of tips this month for the safety article. 
The first is about the hazards of multirotor aircraft. I read an article last month about a toddler losing one of her eyes 
when a gentleman in the UK lost control of his quadcopter. Apparently he accidently bumped into an obstacle while 
flying in a public gathering place and the aircraft took a wild turn and hit the little girl before he could regain control. 
I am sure the pilot of that aircraft on that day has a very heavy heart today, not to mention any legal problems he may 
be facing. This is just another example of how dangerous flying a UAS near a public place can be. So if at all possible, 
don’t do it. During events and such, always be aware your surroundings to prevent possible property damage and 
personnel injury.  
The second point is to always try to stay clear of your prop when it is spinning. On Friday the 8th of January, one of our 
good friends and club members got his arm a little too close to the front of his model during engine run and checkout. 
It was cold that day and his heavy jacket took most of the punishment with only minor abrasions to the skin. It was a 
large aircraft and the prop circumference was really hard to see when spinning. The prop ends were not painted and 
we decided that it is good idea to paint the tips of all of your props with a bright white or yellow paint. Especially those 
APC props. 
Well, that’s it this month. See you soon. 
  
Mel wells  safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 

 
 
RC Modeler News: by  Debra Cleghorn Model Airplane News Executive editor 
 
Flown at the Jet World Masters competition, this 1/5-scale F-104N was built and piloted by Christophe Regnier. The 52.6-
inch-span jet is built from a Skymaster kit, is powered by a Merlin 200 turbine and uses a Futaba radio for control. We 
especially like the touch-and-go and the drag chute that deployed on landing! Thanks to RCScaleAirplanes for taking this 
great video and photos. 
�
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AMA; by Woody Lake 
 
There’s a lot of discussion regarding FAA requirements to 
register drones/aircraft. The following was received from 
Lawrence Harville our District VIII Vice President.  
Lawrence asked that I and other Assistant VPs pass this on 
to as many members as possibility to eliminate some of the 
confusion and speculation. 
 
I just came back from the AMA Executive Council meeting 
and as you can imagine the AMA FAA Drone subject was 
covered extensively. 
 
We are going to have to register there is no way around 
that but AMA is working to try to get concessions that will 
make the changes something we can live with. 
 

I am including a Question and Answer list that will cover 
most of what our members want to know. This may not be 
all inclusive but it is start. The AMA is going to 
Washington to talk with congressional staff the end of 
January.  
 
As we all know Congress makes the laws that FAA uses. 
We just want to help the FAA to interpret the laws to our 
benefit. 
 
I will try to keep you as informed as I can. 
Lawrence 
Vice President 
District 8  

 
QandA 
 
We are close to streamlining registration for our members. The FAA and AMA are agreeing on solutions, but it is unlikely 
everything will be buttoned up by February 19. One of the biggest hurdles is that the FAA IT team cannot complete 
everything on time. 
 
Q: Am I permitted to fly above 400 feet? What if I had to check a box saying otherwise on the federal registration website? 
A: Yes. AMA members who abide by the AMA Safety Code, which permits flights above 400 feet, are still allowed to fly 
and are protected by the Special Rule for Model Aircraft under the 2012 FAA Modernization and Reform Act. The federal 
registration box requiring agreement to only fly under 400 feet applies to individuals who are not operating within the 
safety guidelines of a community-based organization. We have been in discussions with the FAA about this point and the 
agency has indicted that it will be updating its website in the next week to make clear that this altitude restriction does not 
apply to AMA members. 
 
Q: Do I need to list both my AMA number and my federal registration number on my aircraft? 
A: No. AMA has secured a concession from the FAA that allows AMA members to continue using their AMA numbers as 
the primary identification on his or her aircraft. AMA members are required to still have a hard copy or electronic copy of 
the federal registration certificate on them while flying. 
 
Q: Do I have to register every aircraft? 
A: No. Registration is only required for each operator. AMA members should use their same AMA number on each 
aircraft they are flying. 
 
Q: I only fly CL or FF, do I need to register? 
A: No. If you exclusively fly FF or CL and never plan on using a model that involves a transmitter, then you do not need to 
register. 
 
Q: What happens if I don’t register by February 19? 
A: According to the FAA, failure to register an unmanned aircraft may result in regulatory and criminal sanctions. This 
could include civil penalties of up to $27,500 and criminal penalties that include fines of up to $250,000 and/or 
imprisonment for up to three years. 
 
Q: What can I do to help? 
A: You can help by making your voice heard with the FAA. Specifically we are asking all AMA members to submit 
comments on the FAA’s interim rule on registration. The deadline to submit comments is Friday, January 15. More details 
can be found here. 
 



�
�

����� $���
�

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
March 11-12-13  SAE      Tom Blakeney/Ken Knotts 
 
April 23   Senior Pattern    Gary Alphin 
 
May 14   Warbird Fly-in    Ed Kettler 
 
May 21   Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
 
June   Old Farts 
 
July 4   Club Picnic     Club Officers 
 
August   Float Fly (Camp Joy) 
 
    National Model Aviation Day  Ed Kettler 
 
October 15-16  Senior Pattern    Ken Knotts 
 
October   Benbrook Heritage Fest   Woody Lake 
 
November   Texas Electric Expo    Tom Blakeney 
 
November   Winter Float Fly 
 
November 19-20  Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
 
November   Toys for Tots     Steve Ehlers 
 
December   Christmas Party    Club Officers 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�

 
 
Newsletter Inputs: by Woody 
 
I’m soliciting inputs to our newsletter. In particular facets of our hobby that are of particular interest to individuals. In 
reviewing past issues I found there are little to no articles regarding racing, combat, drones or helicopters. I know you folks 
are out there so how about feeding me some inputs interesting to you. Who knows you may find more that have interest in 
that area as well. 
 

Miscellaneous Photos from the Flying Field 
 

  
Tracy Kolb’s T-28 (Red/White)    Unknown 


